District 6380 News
Dec. ‘08 ~ Jan. ‘09

www.rotary6380.org

Happy New Year
Fellow Rotarians of District 6380

wonderful holiday season.

Serena and | most certainly
did! Our Rotary family kept us
happily busy!

I hope you all have had a

The Foundation Galain
November, successfully chaired
by PDG Don Chisholm, was well
attended and greatly enjoyed.
Thanks, Don!

POLIO ERADICATION

We all have heard of the importance of polio eradication.
But it is most inspiring to hear of our continued successes
and advances. With the Bill and Melinda Gates Challenge —
$100 million Matching Grant — each club is motivated to
raise $1,000 a year for three years as our fight to erase the
virus goes on ... and we are almost there! Polio cases have
decreased by 99 percent and the number of polio endemic
countries has fallen to four! Ongoing Rotary participation is
crucial!

AWARDS

At the Richmond Rotary Club Christmas party, | had the
opportunity to present two Paul Harris Fellow awards and
a certificate for an Ambassador of Goodwill. These awards
were in recognition of Dental Missionary Trips to
Honduras. Assistant Governor Sandy Pradko and her
husband, Dr. Brian Pradko, have traveled to small local
villages there since 2005 providing dental and medical
care. The first Paul Harris was presented to Dr. Brian, and
the second one to their friend Randy Brown. Emily Pradko,
their daughter, received the certificate for being an
Ambassador of Goodwill. Another example of District 6380
Rotarians, “Making Dreams Real,” in the world.
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My “official” club visits are completed, yet | continue to
have wonderful opportunities to serve you within our
district.

VETERANS

Ypsilanti Rotary Club member, Bill Vollano, invited me to
say a few words at their celebration of the veterans “Service
Above Self” luncheon. Many of the veterans who attended
shared their memories of past wars — Vietnam, Korea and
WWII, as well as the present war in Iraqg. The Ypsilanti
Rotary is one of the sponsors of the Veterans History
Project which is working with Southeast Michigan Veterans
to record their experiences for posterity. Rotarian Bill
Vollano who is also a veteran has worked very hard as the
club’s committee chair to make it successful.

EVENING OF CELEBRATION

An Evening of Celebration was held in January to thank
past and present Rotary Foundation major donors. They
heard first from the 1996-1997 Ambassadorial Scholar
Mark Stone who traveled to Uganda, East Africa, to study
traditional Ugandan Music. After returning from Uganda,
Mark was hired as a music professor at Oakland University.
For the past decade, he has been responsible for all the
world music courses within the Department of Music. He
had a wonderful message, and if you ever get a chance to
hear him, don’t miss the opportunity. ... Then, Katharina
Obser, our 2009-2010 Ambassadorial Scholar who was
nominated by the Lake Area Rotary, told the audience of
her excitement to be going to the University of the
Witwatersrand in Johannesburg, South Africa. She will be
studying for a Master of Arts degree in the Forced
Migration studies program. She will be a wonderful
representative from District 6380. Katharina and other
Rotary Foundation alumni are available to speak to any of
our clubs. Ambassadorial Scholars are required by Rotary
International to speak to Rotary clubs.

continued next page




(EVENING OF CELEBRATION continued)

PDG George Moore Il1I, Foundation Permanent Fund chair,
gave everyone an update on the recent tax law changes on
lifetime gifts and withdrawals from their IRAs. George is a
lawyer and a CPA and has an excellent understanding of The
Rotary Foundation and the IRS rules that affect our
contributions. ... PDG Jeff Lichty, Zone 28 Annual Programs
Fund Strategic Advisor, Molly Swart, alumni chair, and Mary
Sloan-Lichty were the organizers of this very informative
evening. Everyone in attendance came away with a better
understanding of where our foundation donations are used.

MEMBERSHIP SUMMIT

Our Membership Summit, held recently, was chaired by Dr.
Paul Benson of the Berkley Rotary Club. Paul is the chair of
our district membership committee. At the meeting, he asked
for CHANGE! He wants all of us to be part of the solution with
a new “systemic approach” for club growth. We all need to
recognize the importance of ending indifference and apathy,
and come away with a plan to assist our clubs in adding new
members while retaining our present members. In spite of
the snow and ice, there were more than 100 Rotarians in
attendance. Hopefully, each and every club will have access to
this information through their representatives. I, personally,
came away with a renewed attitude in regard to membership.
[ hope to see our district meet or exceed our 2008-2009 goal
of a 10 percent net increase by the end of this Rotary year.
Remember, we have six months to go!

DISTRICT CONFERENCE IN FRANKENMUTH

The District 6380 Conference is set for May 1-3 at Zehnder’s
of Frankenmuth. Royal Oak Rotarian Shelley Lake is the
conference chair and her conference committee has arranged
a fun-filled weekend along with some useful plenary sessions,
and keynote speakers. They will provide excellent meals and
fellowship, along with the Zehnder’s Splash Village which is
ideal for your family. We will be able to meet and visit both
the inbound and outbound GSE Australia teams. You can also
win a free conference package! Register online February 1
thru April 1 to be entered in the drawing. ONE person will
win a full refund of his or her registration fee (excluding hotel

(Sing to the tune of O Christmas Tree!)
O Frankenmuth! It’s Frankenmuth!
For our next district conference!
To Frankenmuth! To Frankenmuth!
Our 6-3-8-0 conference!

Our DG Stan will run the show,
Serena, too, So you must go!

To Frankenmuth! To Frankenmuth!
For next year’s district conference!
To Frankenmuth! To Frankenmuth!
We're gonna go to Frankenmuth!
To Frankenmuth! To Frankenmuth!
Stan says to come to Frankenmuth!
With district folks from everywhere,
Let’s make plans NOW to gather there!
In Frankenmuth! YES! Frankenmuth!
For next year’s district conference!

he GSE outbound Australian team will be leaving on February 26. I would ask you all to keep them
in your thoughts for a safe and productive trip.

In closing, [ would like to quote from the principles of Dale Carnegie, “How to Stop Worrying and Start Living”

1. Live in “day-tight compartments”
2. How to face trouble:

a. Ask yourself, “What is the worst that can possibly happen?”

b. Prepare to accept the worst
c. Try to improve on the worst

3. Remind yourself of the exorbitant price you can pay for worry in terms of your health

Yours in Rotary Service
DG Stanley Sherman

MAKE DREAMS REAL!
Stanley Sherman
District Governor 2008-2009
Rotary International

District 6380
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District 6380 GSE UPDATE

Manish Mehta (USA GSE Co-Chair, 734-604-7989)
Wayne Cole (Canada GSE Co-Chair 519-674-3192)

D6380 Outbound GSE Preparations:

ur Outbound GSE Team led by Rotarian Barry Fraser with four
O women professionals, is eagerly preparing for their trip to
Brisbane, Australia on February 26-March 28.
They have held three team orientation meetings to address all the
planning and preparation this important mission in international
relations and goodwill requires. Toward this goal, we are elated that
former U.S. President George W. Bush, recently awarded the U.S. Presidential Medal of Freedom to the Australian Prime
Minister!

The team's latest meeting was held January 9-10 at the Homewood Suites by Hilton in Troy (thanks to the generosity of a Troy
Rotarian). All eight members (including three alternates) participated in team-building exercises, thanks to a friend of Rotary,
Dr. Jeannette Saquet, who heads the Business Research Group, a Plymouth-based organization providing group dynamics and
personal effectiveness training. See the team's photo taken with Dr. Saquet and GSE Committee Member Eileen Heasley (who
arranged the training). You can track the progress at their blog spot: www.gseaus.blogspot.com

Attend Outbound GSE Sendoff Party Help Needed - The Aussie GSE Team Is Coming!

February 22 in Troy
The Inbound GSE Team from Australia (see

Mark your calendars to attend a District Sendoff Party for www.rotary6380.org for a brief list of names and vocations)
Barry Fraser and his GSE team. It will be held on Sunday, will arrive at Detroit Metro Airport around April 13 and
February 22 from 3-5 p.m. at the Homewood Suites by Hilton, = depart by May 16. They comprise Rotarian Ms. Alison

1495 Equity Drive, Troy, Michigan (near Coolidge and Maple Blomkamp (a business coach / consultant) leading a team of

Road). Light refreshments and desserts will be served. four men - Jeff Stark (farm manager), lan Skinner (crime

Rotarians are encouraged to join in wishing the team well. detective), Ryan Blunden (web designer) and Ian Shaw
(accountant). Interested Rotary clubs and Rotarian host

Other attendees will include the GSE members' families and families are requested to immediately contact their

GSE Committee members who will see the Outbound GSE respective assistant governors who are serving as the focal

Team pitch their multimedia presentation about our USA- points for coordinating hosting / vocational / touring plans

Canada international district. amongst various sector Rotary clubs. Detailed information

questionnaires are available for planning the hosts / itinerary
for each GSE member. By March 1, we need to finalize the
district's GSE Host / Itinerary Program for their four-week
stay. Many clubs have already expressed interest in hosting
this fine team, so please hurry and reach your AG if you or
your club wants to be involved in this flagship Rotary
Foundation program.

Clubs may participate in any of several ways outlined below:

(a) Provide Rotarian host families for at least three nights per host family;

(b) Host a 30-minute GSE Team Presentation at their club meeting (smaller clubs may organize a combined club meeting to
share expenses and ensure maximum exposure for members to the GSE program);

(c) Organize or match vocational opportunities for GSE team members with community businesses and organizations;

(d) Accompany the GSE team for local shopping, sightseeing / cultural visits, entertainment shows and meetings with
important dignitaries (clubs have to bear these expenses);

(e) Arrange in pickup and drop-offs or other transportation needed by the GSE team;

(f) Share Rotary fellowship by organizing parties or media presentations in the community to promote awareness;

(g) Provide club banners and souvenirs / token gifts to GSE members



RYLA CONFERENCE MAY 8-10

Youth leadership Awards (RYLA) Conference will take

place at the Ridgetown Campus of the University of
Guelph. The Ridgetown Campus is located in Ridgetown,
Ontario, a small farming community of about 3,500 friendly
people, an hour northeast of Windsor along the 401 highway.

O n the weekend of May 8-10, the 24™ Annual Rotary

RYLA is a program for young people designed to develop the
qualities of leadership, good citizenship and individual
motivation. Leaders from RYLA return to their communities
with this training and influence other potential leaders and
students in their own schools. It brings together students
from southeast Michigan and southwest Ontario for a
weekend of speakers, skits, projects and fun. RYLA provides
the participants, along with their fellow team members, the
chance to learn how to be better leaders, practice their public
speaking skills and make new friends, both from the U.S. and
Canada as well as from the many countries from which our
exchange students come.

Perennial speakers Andy Thibodeau and Sunjay Nath will
entertain and challenge their listeners to go back to their
home schools and make a difference. As in past years, each
group will be asked to pick a major problem facing the world,
and to perform a skit about the problem and suggest possible
ways they could affect change, both within their own
communities and around the world. Those involved in
planning the conference are always amazed at the talent and
insight that comes out during the skits, which are performed
Saturday night after the semiformal banquet held for the
delegates and local Rotarians. The projects are judged by a
panel of Rotarians and/or their spouses, a task that
traditionally proves to be quite difficult.

In early December, letters were sent to high schools in the
Michigan part of District 6380 encouraging them to seek out
deserving students, those currently active in leadership roles
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within the school environment, in —

Interact clubs, student
government or athletics. Similar letters will be sent to the
schools in the Chatham-Kent area of the District in January.
We encourage your club to work now with high schools in
your area to sponsor one or more deserving students to
attend this excellent leadership development opportunity.
The projected fee for the 2009 RYLA is $225 (in both U.S. and
Canadian funds, although we will monitor the exchange rate
over the coming months to arrive at an equitable fee
structure). It is our hope that each club will appoint a contact
person to be the liaison person with area high schools. It is
also our hope that a bus or busses from the Michigan area of
the district will again bring their students to and from the
conference. We will continue to liaise with the appropriate
border officials in both countries to ensure smooth crossings
at both borders.

Over the next two months, the 2009 RYLA committee will
finalize the registration brochure, including registration form,
which will be available for downloading from the RYLA link
on the District 6380 Website, along with the permission
forms and information about the

bus mentioned below. It is also

our hope to have online registration available. Payment of
fees will be by check or online. Information about RYLA will
be updated within the Website as details are finalized.

In these times of economic upheaval and uncertainty, it is
essential that we continually help foster a sense of
commitment and leadership within our promising young
people. Please work with your area schools and help make
the 2009 RYLA bigger and better than ever.

For more information, please contact either Jim Adams,
Michigan RYLA co-chair, at jim.Adams@lls.org or Paul Brown,
Ontario co-chair at pabrown@southkent.net

he Romeo Rotary Club will hold a

Wine Tasting Party on Thursday, i

February 12 at the St. Clemens i
Catholic Church in Romeo. The party '
starts at 7 p.m. and the cost is $30 per
person. We will be comparing California
wines vs. French wines, similar to the
1976 Paris wine tasting, where industry
choose California wines over French
wines. The evening will be hosted by Michael Cregar, certified
sommelier from Wines of Distinction. Michael will lead us
through a tasting of his America and French wines paired
with a variety of international cheeses. For more information,
contact Bill Himelberger at (586) 752-2565 or
williamwmhimel@aol.com
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Rotary District 6380 Address Alert
www.rotary6380.org is the permanent name of the
District 6380 Website.

We decided NOT to renew www.rotary6380.com to save the
cost of keeping the rights to use the name.

It expired in December.

Please send corrections, problems, comments, requests for
changes to the district Website to:

John Joyce - Sterling Heights Rotary Club -

District 6380 Webmaster
jdjoyce@wowway.com
(586) 751-2861




DISTRICT 6380 CONTACTS

District Contact Information
District Governor

Stan Sherman

Tel: (248) 544-2536

Cell (248) 821-6863
Stanleysherman@msn.com

District Governor Elect

Judy Garver

Tel: (248) 363-9588

Cell (248) 977-9588
Judygarver2000@yahoo.com

District Governor Nominee
Janet McPeek

Tel: (248) 693-1817
janetmcpeek@comcast.net

Foundation Chair
PDG Donald Chisholm
Tel: (248) 543-8606

Club Extension & Vision
Facilitation Chair

PDG Gerry Jackson

Tel: (248) 634-1305

Cell (248) 459-0240
gerryjackson@comcast.net

Public Relations Chair
Ginger Nickloy

Tel: (248) 624-7873
gngnckly@aol.com

Governor’s Administrative
Assistant

Shelley Lake

Res: (248) 689-6290
Bus: (248) 544-2300

District Webmaster
John Joyce
jdjoyce@wowway.com

T’will be in June of ‘09.
Birmingham will be the place!
Our Rotary will gather there
To share some happy days.
We'll meet and greet each other
Rotarians from far and wide
To share the plans and projects
That fill us full of pride!
Come to England!
Come all Rotarians!
This Rotary convention will be a super one!
(Sung to "Rule Brittania" by Gilbert and Sullivan
from “HMS Pinafore”)

Greetings Fellow Rotarians,

I realize the economic situation may mean fewer
Rotarians will be able to get to England in June.
However, if you can go, DO! Rotary's
international conventions are fabulous

- and this one has a marvelous lineup

of activities. The latest from RI shows

that 7,236 have registered - USA 2,346,
Canada 295. District 6380 has 12
commitments. Check the

Register early and
save! Register early
for the convention to

Cell (248) 321-4910
Newsletter Editor

Membership Chair Linda Ma

Paul B ensog d www.rotary.org Website for complete ~ take a.d;lam_:a:qe :’f

Tel: (313) 368-2499 Rotary District 6380 convention details and to register. This SZI; f::: dI:z Z;;Z;qe

Cell (313) 300-1330 Website is a marvelous opportunity to visit 31 March )

mickeymolar@sbcglobal.net www.rotary6380.0rg Jolly Old England and meet and greet Register online at
fellow Rotarians from all over the www.rotary.org

Due the 5" of every month
Club’s Attendance Report
www.rotary6380.org

January 31
Interact Day Location TBA

January 31
Youth Exchange Long term
Outbound Orientation #1
Blenheim, Ontario

March
Outbound GSE Team to
District 9630
Queensland, Australia

world.

Yours in Rotary Service, PDG Merle Loch

Diary Dates

March 19-21

President Elect Training (PETS)
& President Nominee Training

Kalamazoo MI

March 28

Youth Exchange Multi-district

Outbound Orientation
Ypsilanti MI

April
Incoming GSE Team from
District 9630
Queensland, Australia

May 1-3
Rotary District 6380
2008-2009 Conference
Zehnder’s of Frankenmuth

June 21-24
2009 RI Convention
Birmingham, England

July 10-12
Ohio-Erie Orientation
Westerville, Ohio

January 17-24, 2010
International Assembly
San Diego, California

April 25-30,2010
Council on Legislation
Chicago, Illinois

June 20-23, 2010
RI Convention
Montreal

TENTATIVE 2011
RI Convention
New Orleans

2014 RI Convention
Sydney, Australia

2016 RI Convention
Seoul, Korea

Do you want your club’s event posted in the district newsletter or on the district Web site?
Email your request to Stanleysherman@msn.com

Be sure that you include a contact name, phone number and email address.




December 2008

Dear Friends,

This holiday season and the start of a new year provide
a wonderful opportunity for us to send our warmest
good wishes to each of you. This is a time for reflecting
on the importance of friends and family and for
thinking about the many good things we enjoy. It is
also a time to think about how we can contribute to
making the world a (ittle better each day.

As we in Rotary focus on finding ways to Make
Dreams Real for others, we are also working to realize
our own dreams of peace, international understanding
and goodwill. Children everywhere, whether near or
far away, need our support and caring to keep them
safe and healthy in a sometimes uncertain world. We

can make a positive difference for the children of the
world.

Young and I send you and your families our very best
wishes for Peace, Joy, Hope, Health and Happiness in

2000.

Regards,

)k

Dong Kurn Lee
President, Rotary International

©Goes 2007 All Rights Reserved #2344 Litho. in U.S.A.



District 6380 Status as of October 31, 2008

Rotary YTD [ 2007-08 2008-09 2008-09 2008-09 2008-09 [Annual] Annual
International Membership | Membership [ net |Foundation [ Foundation [Foundation | Foundation | Foundation| Giving| Giving
District 6380 as of Reported | gain Annual Annual Annual Restricted | Permanent| Per Per

Statistics Jul-08 to District or Giving Giving Giving Giving Fund Capita] Capita
Club SAR 31-Oct-08 | loss (actual) | (Club Pledge) | 31-Oct-08 | 31-Oct-08 | 31-Oct-08 | Rank
Anchor Bay 25 22 3l $ - $ 2,500 | $ - $ -
Ann Arbor 316 305 -11|$ 37,180 | $ 32,000 ($ 11,289 ($ 3,845 $ 3541
Ann Arbor Sunrise 15 14 1{$ 2,300 $ 1,500 $ -
Ann Arbor North 35 32 -3l % 3,550 | $ 3,700 $ -
Auburn Hills 18 18 0|$ 1,800|% 2,000 $ -
Berkley 28 29 1{$ 1438($ 4,160 | $ 100 $ 357
Birmingham 85 79 -6|$ 10,140 $ 8,500 | $ 75 $ 0.88
Blenheim 29 27 2[$ 3,960 | $ 3,300 $ -
Bloomfield Hills 26 27 1{$ 3,200($ 2,700 $ -
Brighton 79 69| -10|$ 5995|$% 7,900 $ -
Chatham 69 66 -3[$ 10,498 | $ 7,000 ($ 1471 $ 21.32
Chatham Sunrise 33 32 1l 7921 % 2,700 [$ 2534 ($ 72 2 $ 76.79
Chelsea 30 31 11 $ 685 | $ 2,900 $ -
Clarkston 29 28 -1l$ 8681($ 3,100 | $ 2,176 3 $ 75.03
Clawson 18 18 ol $ - $ 4,600 $ -
Clinton Township Sunrise 16 14 21 $ 800 | $ 2,000 $ -
Davisburg 19 -19($ 1,354 $ 3,125 $ 200 $ -
Dexter 32 35 3|$ 12509 3,600 $ -
Dresden 23 -23|'$ 2,000 (% 2,300 $ -
Eastpointe 19 18 -1{$ 1,000 | $ 2,300 ($ 1,000 5 $ 52.63
Farmington 25 24 -11$ 3,600 % 3,000 $ -
Ferndale 19 21 2| $ 565 | $ 1,900 $ 250 $ -
Fowlerville 29 27 2($ 1,000 $ 1,000 $ -
Howell 47 40 70 % = $ 1,000 | $ $ 1,000 $ -
Lake Orion 32 29 -3[$ 1,000 | $ 3,000 ($ 1,020 $ 31.88
Lakes Area 19 23 4$ 2,750 | $ 1,500 | $ 128 $ 6.74
Livingston Sunrise 60 58 -2|$ 11,300 | $ 6,300 $ -
Lyon Area 21 18 31 $ - $ 1,000 | $
Madison Heights 10 -10( $ - $ 1,000 $ -
Milan 21 22 1 $ 400 ( $ 2,100 $ -
Milford 29 28 -1{$ 2,500 | $ 2,800 $ -
Mt. Clemens 82 85 3|$ 69479 8400|$ 6,100 ($ 55 4 $ 74.39
Novi 47 47 ol $ 6,011 | $ 5,040 $ -
Ortonville 15 -15] $ - $ 1,000 | $ - $ -
Oxford 45 38 -71$ 4870 % 4,320 $ -
Pontiac 27 26 -1l$ 1350 (% 2,500 | $ 250 $ 9.26
Richmond 36 35 -1{$ 4,000 $ 80 $ -
Ridgetown 36 36 0|$ 5951|% 3,300 G
Rochester 98 95 -31$ 21,607 (% 10,000 $ 1,000 $ -
Romeo 11 10 -1 $ 100 | $ 1,000 | $ 100 $ 9.09
Royal Oak 47 42 5% 7,228 $ 660 | $ 520 $ 11.06
Saline 33 36 3% 560 | $ 3,800 | $ 120 $ 3.64
Southfield 16 16 0| $ 200 | $ 450 | $ 100 $ 6.25
Sterling Heights 24 27 3|]$ 6,000]% 2,000 $ 2950 (9% 500 1 $122.92
Thamesville 9 7 2|$ 2,000 % 900 $ -
Tilbury 24 23 -1l$ 7,760 | $ 2,400 | $ 575 $ 23.96
Troy 33 33 0|$ 2,750 9% 1,200 $ -
Utica-Shelby 14 13 -1l$ 1600 $ 1,000 $ -
Wallaceburg 10 11 1/$ 1,408|$% 1,000 $ -
Warren 30 30 0|$ 2,000]|$% 2,000 | $ 25 $ 0.83
Waterford 31 29 -2|$ 6575($ 6,800 ($ 1,000 $ 32.26
West Bloomfield 23 23 0|$ 1,846|9% 1,500 $ 100 $ -
Ypsilanti 25 22 -3 1535( $ 2,500 $ -
District 6380 $ 268
District Total 1972 1838 -134|$ 219,165|$ 188,736 ($ 31,433[($ 7,040 $ 250

Per Capita->| $ 112.62 $ 1594




District 6380 Status as of November 30, 2008

Rotary YTD [ 2007-08 2008-09 2008-09 2008-09 2008-09 [Annual] Annual
International Membership | Membership [ net |Foundation [ Foundation [Foundation | Foundation | Foundation| Giving| Giving
District 6380 as of Reported | gain Annual Annual Annual Restricted | Permanent| Per Per

Statistics Jul-08 to District or Giving Giving Giving Giving Fund Capita] Capita
Club SAR 30-Nov-08 | loss (actual) | (Club Pledge) | 30-Nov-08 | 30-Nov-08 | 30-Nov-08 | Rank
Anchor Bay 25 23 21 % - $ 2,500 | $ - $ -
Ann Arbor 316 316 0|$ 37,180 | % 32,000 [ $ 13,772 ($ 4,945 $ 43.58
Ann Arbor Sunrise 15 14 1{$ 2,300 $ 1,500 $ -
Ann Arbor North 35 32 3[$ 3550 (% 3,700 $ 100 $ -
Auburn Hills 18 18 0/$ 1,800($% 2,000 $ -
Berkley 28 29 1|$ 1438|$ 4,160 | $ 100 $ 357
Birmingham 85 79 -6|$ 10,140 $ 8,500 | $ 75 $ 0.88
Blenheim 29 27 2[$ 3,960 | $ 3,300 $ -
Bloomfield Hills 26 25 -1{$ 3,200 | $ 2,700 ($ 9,000($ 1,000($ 1,000 1 $ 346.15
Brighton 79 69| -10|$ 5995|$% 7,900 $ -
Chatham 69 66 -3[$ 10,498 | $ 7,000 ($ 1,471 $ 21.32
Chatham Sunrise 33 32 1l 7921 % 2,700 ($ 2634 ($ 72 $ 79.82
Chelsea 30 31 1 $ 685 | $ 2,900 $ -
Clarkston 29 28 -1l$ 8681($ 3,100 ($ 2,751 4 $ 94.86
Clawson 18 18 ol $ - $ 4,600 $ -
Clinton Township Sunrise 16 15 -1 $ 800 | $ 2,000 $ -
Davisburg 19 -19($ 1,354 $ 3,125 $ 200 $ -
Dexter 32 35 3|$ 1250($% 3,600 $ 690 $ -
Dresden 23 -23|'$ 2,000 (9% 2,300 $ -
Eastpointe 19 17 -2[$ 1,000 | $ 2,300 $ 2,000 & $ 105.26
Farmington 25 24 -11$ 3,600 % 3,000 $ -
Ferndale 19 21 2| $ 565 | $ 1,900 $ 250 $ -
Fowlerville 29 291 $ 1,000 | $ 1,000 $ -
Howell 47 42 5| % = $ 1,000 | $ $ 1,000 $ -
Lake Orion 32 29 -3[$ 1,000 | $ 3,000 ($ 2,020 $ 63.13
Lakes Area 19 23 4$ 2,750 | $ 1,500 | $ 128 $ 6.74
Livingston Sunrise 60 55 5!$ 11,300 | $ 6,300 $ -
Lyon Area 21 18 3% - $ 1,000 | $
Madison Heights 10 -10( $ - $ 1,000 $ -
Milan 21 23 2| $ 400 | $ 2,100 $ -
Milford 29 28 -1{$ 2,500 | $ 2,800 $ -
Mt. Clemens 82 84 2|$ 6947 ($ 8400|$ 6,100 ($ 55 $ 74.39
Novi 47 46 -1{$ 6,011 ($ 5,040 $ 8,000 $ -
Ortonville 15 -15] $ - $ 1,000 | $ - $ -
Oxford 45 38 -71$ 4870 % 4,320 | $ 100 $ 222
Pontiac 27 26 -1l$ 1350 (% 2,500 | $ 250 $ 9.26
Richmond 36 34 -2[$ 4,000 % 80($ 2,000 $ 55.56
Ridgetown 36 36 0|$ 5951($% 3,300 $ -
Rochester 98 92 -61$ 21,607 (% 10,000 $ 1,000 $ -
Romeo 11 10 -1 $ 100 | $ 1,000 | $ 100 $ 9.09
Royal Oak 47 42 5% 7,228 $ 660 | $ 520 $ 11.06
Saline 33 36 3| $ 560 | $ 3,800 | $ 150 $ 455
Southfield 16 16 0| $ 200 | $ 450 | $ 100 $ 6.25
Sterling Heights 24 27 3|]$ 6,000]% 2,000 ([$ 4,050 $ 600 2 $ 168.75
Thamesville 9 7 -2|$ 2,000 % 900 $ -
Tilbury 24 22 2[$ 7,760 | $ 2400 ($ 1,538 $ 64.08
Troy 33 31 2[$ 2,750 | $ 1,200 $ -
Utica-Shelby 14 13 -1l$ 1600 $ 1,000 $ -
Wallaceburg 10 11 1/$ 1,408|$% 1,000 $ 508 $ -
Warren 30 30 0|$ 2,000($%$ 2,000 | $ 25 $ 0.83
Waterford 31 28 31 $ 6,575 | $ 6,800 | $ 1,100 $ 35.48
West Bloomfield 23 23 0l$ 1846(9% 1,500 $ 100 $ -
Ypsilanti 25 22 -3 1535( $ 2,500 $ -
District 6380 $ 268
District Total 1972 1811 -161)$ 219,165|$ 188,736 ($ 49984 ($ 18538[$ 1,250

Per Capita->| $ 112.62 $ 2535
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